
Additional Information to the Routine Disclosure: 
Assessment and actions by Heads of Agency of 

current and former State Service employees referred to 
in the Commission of Inquiry report. 

As at: 20 July 2024 
 
The following additional information is provided to support the Routine Disclosure data 
published on 20 July 2024. 
 

Of the 22 employees identified by Heads of Agencies as alleged perpetrators (as 
previously reported last month):  

Deceased 1 

Convicted of criminal charges, which is a matter of 
public record 

2 

Terminated through an ED5 process 4 

Resigned prior to an ED5 commencing 8 

Active ED5 processes underway noting that these 
employees are suspended 

4 

Returned to duty following conclusion of ED5 
processes 

3 

Of the total of 22 matters, 4 remain subject to active ED5 processes. 
All 22 matters have been referred to police and all relevant regulatory authorities. 

 

Of the 42 non-perpetrator employees identified for assessment by Heads of 
Agencies: 

Deceased 2 

Current employees with active ED5 processes 
underway 

3 

Resigned prior to, or during an ED5 process 13 

Current and former employees still under assessment 9 

Found to have breached the State Service Code of 
Conduct and received a sanction other than 
termination 

1 

Assessed resulting in no further action 14 

Of the total of 42 matters, 3 current employees remain subject to active ED5 
processes, and 9 assessments are due to be completed. 



 

Of the 6 current or former employees identified by the Commissioner of Police: 

Deceased 1 

Current or former employees found to have breached 
the Code of Conduct under the Police Service Act 
2003 and received sanctions other than termination 

 
3 

Current or former employees assessed as requiring 
no further action or referral to Professional Standards 

2 


